
October 15, 2012 Bay Breeze Point (BBP) Board of Directors (BOD) Meeting minutes

5:58 PM.  Jim Casey called the BOD meeting to order.  Present were Jim Casey, Jerry Baker, Jan Closson, Alison Till, John Bergman, and Karen Ricker (TPS); no additional BBP homeowners were present.
5:59 PM.  Review and approval of the September 2012 BOD meeting minutes.

Jerry made a motion and Jan seconded to accept the draft September minutes with Jim’s comments and edits; the motion was approved by voice vote of all those present.
6:00 PM.  Management Report.

Karen didn’t have anything to add beyond what was contained in the management report portion of the BOD meeting package.  Jim asked if Karen had contacted the EOVRC about room reservations for 2013, Karen said that the process doesn’t start until November.
6:01 PM.  President’s Comments.

Jim reported that he attended the recent East Ocean View Civic League meeting.  The new owners of the Ships Cabin restaurant were present and said that they were improving the place inside and out.  The civic league is holding a membership drive on 10/22 at the Ships Cabin.  Jan mentioned that it is inexpensive to join it.

Jim talked about the latest crime report for our area, it is better but there were still 26 crimes reported in September with auto larceny the most prevalent.  He briefly described two that occurred in BBP in the past two weeks.

Jim said that due to Homearama in East Beach, the City had retimed the stop light at Pretty Lake and Shore Drive.  He also stated that the City has a consolidated place to go for City information, CARES.  Finally he pointed out that the recycling is now run by a private firm and not the City.
6:10 PM.  Treasurer’s Report.
Alison stated that the new proposed 2013 budget was in the meeting package.

6:11 PM.  ARB Report.
Jan said there was nothing to report on ARB activity.
6:12 PM.  Neighborhood Watch (NW) Report.
Jim briefly discussed the insert he created to be included in the annual meeting mail out package.  He also said that would be a meeting of all the block captains on 10/16.

6:13 PM.  Old Business.

Proposed access license agreement – Jim reported that the City Department of Utilities had relented and the City’s new paragraph 8 looked OK.  The City attorney will be cleaning it up and was expected to send it out for BBP HOA signature by the end of the month.
Front entrance landscaping contract – the proposed Outdoor Impressions 2013 contract is the same as 2012.  John made a motion and Alison seconded to accept the 2013 contract; the motion was approved by voice vote of all those present.

Annual BBP HOA meeting preparations – Jim requested that the ending time be changed to 7:30PM on the cover letter and the proxy insert.  Alison recommended and all present agreed to delete the “reason you want to serve” paragraph from the BOD candidate application.  Karen and Alison discussed the rationale for having separate operating and replacement reserves; Alison said that she would get with Nora to get the reserve account balances corrected. Jim asked that the budget be labeled “proposed”.  Jan inquired if the BBP bylaws called for a specific mailing date, Jim said it had to be at least two weeks prior to the annual meeting.  John made a motion and Jerry seconded to approve the package for mail out with the changed end times and abbreviated candidate application; the motion was approved by voice vote of all those present.

6:31 PM.  New Business.
Fence variance request – Jim deferred discussion to Executive session.

Management company 2013 contract – Jim told Karen that the violation process needed to be updated.  Alison made a motion and Jerry seconded to accept the 2013 contract with those updates; the motion was approved by voice vote of all those present.

Annual meeting – will be held on November 13th at the EOVCC; Jerry reported that he would not be attending as he will be out of town on that date.

Next BOD meeting – The next BOD meeting will be December 10thh at the EOVCC.  This will be the last 2012 BOD meeting and the organizational meeting for the 2013 BOD.
6:35 PM Executive Session.
Jim made a motion and Alison seconded to shift to the Executive Session to discuss the violation and delinquency reports and the fence variance request.
At 7:05 PM Alison moved to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by John and approved by all present; the meeting was then adjourned.
Prepared by: John Bergman
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